Tuolumne County Farm Bureau

Board of Directors
77 N. Washington Street
Sonora, CA  95370
Meeting Minutes
January 9, 2017
OPEN SESSION

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by President Shaun Crook @ 7:00 P.M.    Shaun Crook led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Bill Gaiser led the Invocation.
Board Members Present:  Terri Arrington, Bob Brennan, Rachel Castongia, Shaun Crook, Sasha Farkas, Ken Fleming, Bill Gaiser, Dick Gaiser, David Harris, Ron Peterson, Nathan Rosasco
Farm Bureau Members Present:  Andrew Genasci CFBF Field Representative, Randy Hanvelt from Board of Supervisors, Stacy Ingalls of Sonora High School FFA, Katherine Kellogg of Don Pedro FFA 
Guests Present:  Ag Commissioner Gary Stockel, Carol Doud
TCFB Staff:  Elena Linehan, Office Manager / Executive Director

Reports:
· Randy Hanvelt updated the board on the Tree Mortality Task Force, shared that he was elected Vice-President of the RCRC (Rural County Representatives of California), and answered questions on John Mills hiring on as a water advocate with Tuolumne County.

· Gary Stockel updated the board on the legal challenges on Wildlife Services.  Monterey County will be the next target of a lawsuit over their Wildlife Services contract.  Tuolumne County will be cooperating with a statewide NEPA & CEQA process regarding predator controlled and will be able to utilize those documents for county purposes. 

· Plans are in place for the Farm to Table dinner at the Mother Lode Fair Grounds on Saturday, February 18 benefitting all three FFA programs in the county.  Silent Auction and Live Auction items are being sought.  Katherine Kellogg updated the board on the FFA Ambassador’s trip. Stacy Ingalls updated the board on the progress on the Mother Lode Fair.  
FARM BUREAU BUSINESS
· Consent Agenda:  
· A motion to approve the Consent Calendar as presented was properly moved, seconded and carried.
· CFBF Report
· Andrew Genasci discussed issues on his written report.  
· Sasha Farkas said CFBF had a good annual meeting and that Shaun Crook gave a powerful speech on the proposed dues increase.  The delegates voted to increase membership dues as proposed.  The CFBF Board will be traveling to Washington DC on February 6th through 9th.  The Finance Committee will meet on February 25th.   
· President’s Report
· IAC nominations were reviewed.  Changes were recommended and will be submitted to CFBF.
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· The local State of Jefferson movement was discussed.  A fund raiser for the legal fund will be held at the Mother Lode Fairgrounds on Saturday, February 25th.  There is a push to get additional signatures for the creation of the new state.  The board decided to promote the State of Jefferson with a mailer to the Farm Bureau membership. 
· A motion to send State of Jefferson information to all Farm Bureau members was properly moved, seconded and carried.
· Executive Director’s Report

· Elena reported that the increase in dues has not had an effect on the renewals from our voting membership.  She shared that a new Membership Develop Incentive program is being offered for the 2016-2017 fiscal year.  Our Membership Committee will be made up of Shaun Crook, Dick Gaiser, Rachel Castognia and Nathan Rosasco.  
· Committee Reports:
· Scholarships:  We are hearing from schools regarding the scholarship season and deadlines. 
· Water Board Hearings were well attended.  The hearing in Modesto was scheduled for 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. and wound up going until 7 p.m. so everyone could speak their piece to the board.  At the hearing in Merced, not one person spoke in favor of the plan.  
· Home & Garden Show is set for April 8th and 9th. 
· Old Business
· Proposed 2016/2017 budget was approved as presented.

· A motion to approve the 2016/2017 budget as presented properly moved, seconded and carried.
· Raffle:  Discussion continues on a raffle for 2017.  Pros and cons of gun raffles for a smaller cost ticket versus a larger price ticket for a piece of equipment were considered.  The CFBF guidelines on appropriate wording for a raffle was brought up.  Shaun will continue to research having the prize donated.  
· There is a new website for the Forest Plan Revisions.  It can be accessed at the following link http://www.fs.usda.gov/project/?project=3375 Sierra National Forest has a travel management plan with proposed road closures under consideration. There are reports of Forest Service employees stopping people on quads.  
· The board discussed comments shared with the California Water Board on the proposed listing of impaired waterways.  CFBF was praised for sending well worded letters on the issue to the California Water Board and the board recognized Stuart Crook for putting in an exceptional amount of time and making an excellent presentation to the Water Board. Information used by the Water Board to consider the listing lacked authority, had no standards for sampling, use no baseline measures, followed no protocol – in short lacked a scientific basis.  The California Water Board removed some of the proposed waterways from the listing, but not all.  Appeals of the decision are in process.  Shaun Crook will be attending the TUD Board Meeting to raise issues around the impact of the proposed declarations on our county water system and will also follow up with members of the Board of Supervisors.  
· New Business
· Treasurer Terri Arington presented the Fiscal Report for 2016/2017.  The report was accepted as presented.  
· A proposal to purchase hats promoting Farm Bureau was discussed.  The board consensus was to proceed with hats in two designed in green with white mesh backing.  Fifty of each design will be ordered and sold with our shirts and stickers. 
The meeting was adjourned 8:48 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Elena Linehan







Executive Director / Office Manager

